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TUTU FOUNDATION PARTNERSHIP

The Community have become partners of the Tutu Foundation UK
(www.tutufoundationuk.org), who train and monitor mediators and facilitators
and carry out projects in the boroughs of London, including Southwark. They
work ‘under the radar’ in troubled spots such as in Belfast, where they have
earlier this year been supporting, not directing, the Loyalist paramilitary leaders’
efforts to give up violence and set an example to the next generation. Their
work there is hopefully slowly succeeding and being recognised in the highest
circles. Whilst the Foundation is faith-inspired, it embraces individuals and
communities of all religious and non- religious and ethnic backgrounds. In the
London boroughs they are currently working with the police and community
leaders to improve relations and attitudes in another exciting project. George
CR

COR STUDENT’S MISSION IN BELFAST

Four students from the College have been consulting with Fr Brian Stewart of St George’s parish
church, Belfast — a most inclusive and vibrant community church in the city centre. St George’s
¥ are planning a mission in Belfast in September this year as part of their bi-centenary celebrations
(St George’s will be 200 years old on 16" June). This will give CoR students a wonderful
opportunity to share in the life of an active city centre parish in a different branch of the
Anglican Communion, which is also an important part of their training. This will be the first
time CR have been involved in a mission such as this in Belfast and we are very pleased to be
able to offer help.

Fr Brian is pictured here with Fr John CR. You might remember that St George’s took part in a
sponsored run for Tariro at the same time as Fr John, together with CoR students last May.

WELCOME TO ANOTHER NEW NOVICE CR

On Saturday 5" March | (pictured centre) was
clothed as a novice at a simple but touching
service during evensong. During the clothing |
received a grey scapular and a novice's cross for
my belt and with the prayers of community |
looked to seek God's will for me as | continue to
contemplate entering the religious life here.

i My Mum and Dad and my Aunt came over for
the < service, which was very nice. In the evening afterwards we had a buffet supper with brethren and guests and
listened to traveller’s tales around the fire. That was a lovely familial end to the day.

Formerly 1 had been living in Cambridgeshire where | had been working as a software developer for an
environmental consultancy. After experiencing a deepening in my prayer life at the same time as feeling a vocation
to pastoral work, mainly through working with local homeless men through the church, | began to enquire about
the religious life and was accepted to come here as a postulant last November to test a vocation more fully.

There are still many important questions and challenges about this way of life for me and there is much discerning
to be done together, but there is a joy in entering the life of prayer in community with the brethren here, where
there is much peace and love and where the presence of God can sometimes be felt so closely. Andrew nCR



HOLY WEEK FOR THE COMMUNITY 2016

Most Brothers of the Community depart on Saturday 19" of March to go to parishes all over the country for Holy
Week, most of them then gradually returning from Easter day onwards.

Eric Abbots Langley

Aidan St James Clayton

Simon Cleckheaton (Thursday and Friday)
Nicolas St Columba Scarborough

John Walsingham Parish Church

Steven Plymouth

Dennis St Woolos Cathedral Newport Wales
Thomas St Giles Aintree

Philip St Matthias” Abbey, Trier

The other Brothers will help run the Holy Week Experience for a group of guests at
Mirfield. Fr Oswin’s outside commitment is the following week with the Yorkshire
Ministry Course Easter School at Durham (March 27-3 April).

For the Easter liturgies we are expecting the arrival of our new Paschal candlestick, which is being made by David
Wilson, and donated in memory of Doris Rennie by her family. The photo shows the base of it, which has already
completed. When the time comes, we wish all our readers a blessed experience of Holy Week and Easter in your

parishes. George CR

DROUGHT IN ZIMBABWE

Two weeks ago | was in Shurugwi in central
Zimbabwe. | knew there was a drought and everyone
was complaining about lack of rain, but not until
Shurugwi did | see how catastrophic that was. There

. were no green crops anywhere. At this time of the

year the maize should have been dark green and five
feet high. In most places it was straggly, pale green

g and about 2 feet high, or frankly dead. There will be

no food from this land during this year. Already
people are hungry. Already kids are dropping out of

¢ school; or if they come they have no energy and fall
N asleep. Tariro has fifteen kids in this area. We can

make sure they are fed, but what about the hundreds,
or thousands of others? We are trying to get together a
scheme to help them too.

It's not just the physical hunger we worry about, it is the effect on the children’s education. Every day, week, month
or term lost on account of hunger will make it that much harder to catch up. These youngsters will join the mass of
poorly educated rural people, unable to break out of the poverty trap, but condemned to a life time of hardship. If

we feed them now they may in ten years time be the ones who change Zimbabwe.



This is the sharp end of the debate on climate change, environmental degradation, or Pope Francis’ encyclical
Laudato Si. We have the luxury of our wealth to cushion us against the effects of climate change while we think
and talk. Poor people in Africa, faced with ever increasing drought and changes in Weather patterns, do not. Nor do
those in coastal villages whose land is being taken over by rising o { ;
waters, and whose supply of fish is being destroyed by rapacious
fishing.

The good news is that we can change this: every small bit of
recycling waste or saving energy, or moving away from carbon
fuels, will have an impact. There are any number of small good
actions we can do to change the world. Can we start that now?

And in the meantime, if you send a donation to Tariro we will be
better able to feed hungry children and keep them in school.
Nicolas CR

CR GRAND AUCTION — SATURDAY 9™ APRIL, 2PM

The Preliminary Catalogue is now available to view on the Community’s
website. You can also view the items on the online gallery, as well as via our
Facebook Album. Copies of the preliminary catalogue can be sent out in the
post upon request — please call Jenny on 01924 483308.

Its not too late if you think that you have something to contribute, please
. contact Fr John CR jgribben@mirfield.org.uk or call 01924 483339. We will
' try to arrange to pick up large items if needed.

Anyone who has been to a Mirfield auction will know that this one is likely
to be a lot of fun so please put 9th April in your diary and tell your friends.
The picture here shows a fine art print of The Temptation.

TOILET TWINNING PROJECT

During February the Community decided that they would help the
toilet twinning charity in their mission to provide the 2.4 billion
people in the world with somewhere safe, clean and hygienic to go to
the loo. The charity help those in desperate poverty to have access to a
proper latrine, as well as clean water and information they need to be
healthy. The family pictured here have been given a gift that really
does keep on giving and now they are much healthier and happier,
and are able to help others in their community to do the same.

The sixteen toilets in the Community’s Retreat House have been
twinned with toilets in various locations around the world. We hope you will be able to see for yourself during your
next visit to Mirfield!

If you would like further information about the fantastic work that the charity is doing, you can visit:
http://www.toilettwinning.org/ Each toilet twinning costs £60.00 and can be done via their website or by

completing an order form which can be downloaded from their website.
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